
 

 
October 19, 2010 
 
          
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Laura A. Gray, P.E. – Engineering Manager 
Lee County Solid Waste Division 
10500 Buckingham Road 
Fort Myers, FL 33905 
E-mail:  LGray@leegov.com 
 
 
RE: Lee County – SW  
 Lee County Solid Waste Energy Recovery Facility 
 WACS ID No. 93715 
 Request for Approval of Revisions to the Groundwater 
    Monitoring Plan 
 
 
Dear Ms. Gray: 
 
We have reviewed your submittal dated August 27, 2010 regarding the above request.  
We agree with your proposal as out lined in your Attachment 1 of the above referenced 
letter which is also attached to this letter.  This new groundwater monitoring plan will 
become part of your operation plan for the overall Lee County Solid Waste to Energy 
Recovery Facility replacing the PA 90-30 revised Groundwater Monitoring Plan 
(GWMP) of April 1996 and the PA 90-30H GWMP dated March 22, 2010.  Future 
requests for revisions to the Groundwater Monitoring Plan shall be submitted to the 
Siting Office, with copies to the DEP South District Office, as will be outlined in the 
Conditions of Certification (PA90-30) through a Department initiated modification.  
 
In addition to Attachment 1, as indicated in your letter, the sandstone aquifer 
monitoring wells will be maintain/repaired as  necessary and they will be sampled for 
groundwater elevations when the shallow aquifer wells are sampled for their water 
quality constituents identified in Attachment 1.  The sampling events will be twice a 
year one in February and another in August starting this February 2011.  
 
Also as discussed the biennial technical evaluation report as required in 62-701 for C&D 
facility’s will commence in February 2011 for the 2.5 years data collection period.   
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A copy of this letter and Attachment 1 will be placed with the appropriate permitting 
and groundwater monitoring plan files.  
 
If you have any questions regarding ground water monitoring feel free to contact James 
Harcourt at James.Harcourt@dep.state.fl.us, solid waste permitting issues Albert 
McLaurin at Albert.McLaurin@dep.state.fl.us or solid waste compliance issues William 
Krumbholz at William.Krumbholz@dep.state.fl.us.  If you can’t reach any of the above 
you can always contact me at Charles.Emery@dep.state.fl.us.  Have a great day.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
      
Charles Emery III 
Environmental Administrator 
 
CE/rcd 
Attachment 
 
cc: Cindy Mulkey – FDEP (via e-mail Cindy.Mulkey@dep.state.fl.us)  
 Albert McLaurin – FDEP (via e-mail Albert.Mclaurin@dep.state.fl.us)  
 Bill Krumbholz – FDEP (via e-mail Bill.Krumbholz@dep.state.fl.us)  
 James Harcourt – FDEP (via e-mail James.Harcourt@dep.state.fl.us)  
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